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As per the faculty handbook, all “Retired faculty are entitled to a University ID card, retain library borrowing and computing privileges, and continue to have access to the University’s recreational facilities.”
 
All Emeritus faculty of the Business School may spend down any existing balance of their COSTAR accounts in retirement on expenses that are allowable according to current University policy.  No new funds will be added to the COSTAR account unless the faculty member holds an appointment as a “special lecturer” or “special research scientist/scholar” for post-retirement teaching or research that includes such additional funding in the appointment letter.
 
With our upcoming move to Manhattanville we hope to be able to better accommodate active emeritus faculty. Some of the additional resources being considered include:
· To the extent feasible in Uris, but more importantly after we move to the Manhattanville Campus, the School will allocate some shared office space for Active Emeritus Faculty members. The intent is to maintain, at least for the first 5+ years, some offices that will be configured such that two or more faculty members can share. Depending on usage/demand for these, they may not accommodate storage for individual faculty members, but this is something that we will be able to assess and adjust over time in light of demand.
· On campus or telephone/remote access support from the Business School’s Information Technology Group (ITG).  This will not include visits to the home of the Active Emeritus Faculty member.
· Emeritus faculty may continue to be included on the “all faculty” and divisional list serves if they wish to opt in.
 
We hope to be able to accommodate emeriti faculty members that continue to be “active in the academic life of the School,” for example, by continuing to work on research, attend seminars, advise doctoral students, and/or teach in our degree programs. 

Every year, divisional chairs will be asked to submit to the SVD of Faculty Affairs an annotated list of recommendations for divisional members that should be designated as “Active Emeriti” That includes a description of engagement. The Dean will evaluate these requests based on the recommendation of the SVD of Faculty Affairs. The evaluation will take place annually, and the designation will be made for each academic year from July 1 to June 30.

